
From: Godfrey, Rob
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>
Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

CC: LeMoine, Leigh <LeighLeMoine@gov.sc.gov>
Taillon, Jeff <JeffTaillon@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 8/14/2012 4:48:39 PM
Subject: FW: Signing Ceremony for Opt Out of Abortion

See below. Guidance?
 
From: SC Citizens for Life [mailto:sccl@sclife.org] 

Sent: Tuesday, August 14, 2012 4:47 PM

To: Godfrey, Rob

Subject: Signing Ceremony for Opt Out of Abortion
 
Dear Rob,
 
Before the end of the session, I had asked Leigh about the Governor holding a bill signing for the Opt Out of Abortion Act and the Born-
Alive Infant Protection Act.
The bill signing for the Born-Alive Act has been scheduled for Aug. 23 at 11:30 a.m. at the Carolina Pregnancy Care Center in 
Spartanburg, but signing of Opt Out apparently is not on the ceremony program.
We would respectfully ask Governor Haley also to add the Opt Out of Abortion Act (S 102) to the ceremony as a mostly timely piece of 
legislation given the U.S. Supreme Court decision upholding ObamaCare.  We see Opt Out of Abortion as South Carolina's initial 
pushback to ObamaCare.
 
Please call me if you have any questions.  Cell phone is best: 803-730-1095.
 
Holly
 
Holly Gatling, Executive Director

South Carolina Citizens for Life

P.O. Box 5865

Columbia, SC  29250-5865

www.sclife.org
803-252-5433 office

803-730-1095 cell
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